

## Minutes of WP-meeting 276

### Attendance:

DESY: Ralf Diener, Ulrich Einhaus, Leif Jönsson, Claus Kleinwort, Paul Malek, Oliver Schäfer

Vidyo: Paul Colas, Serguei Ganjour, Qi Huirong, Jochen Kaminski, Tomohisa Ogawa, Aiko Shoji, Ron Settles, Akira Sugiyama, Jan Timmermans

### General News:

Jochen reminded everyone about the collaboration meeting in 2 weeks. He pointed out the agenda on indico and went through the timetable. Several suggestions were made and some names could be added to the talks.

### News the groups:

Paul is currently visiting KEK together with Serguei to discuss TPC and ILD issues. He reported on the new progresses regarding the ILC: An integration task force is to be formed early 2018. It should include one engineer and one or two physicists per subdetector. Under discussion are the location of various services. In the case of the TPC this will be the LV-, HV-power supply, gas system etc., of which the location on the platform, cavern, gallery or surface has to be decided.

Paul also gave a summary on the new Micromegas modules. The new design progresses well and first parts like the DLC have been delivered. A test beam is planned for next year.

Paul reported there will be a convenors meeting on the 27.11. with a first discussion of the subdetector groups on the Interface Control Document.

### AOB:

The next meeting will be the collaboration meeting from November 29<sup>th</sup> to December 1<sup>st</sup>.